
 
 
August 6, 2018 
 
 
Dear Sarah Lawrence Community, 
  
We remain on schedule to open the new Campus Center next Fall.  The majority of the rock-chipping was 
completed in June and most of the concrete foundation has been poured.  It is exciting to see the steel 
infrastructure rising to form the shape of the building.  
  
We will begin the installation of the permanent connection to the City’s storm water system this week.  
During the two weeks needed to complete this work, there will be times when Yonkers Police will help to 
manage single lanes of traffic near the intersection of Kimball Avenue and Glen Washington Road.  Work 
will be scheduled to minimize the impact to traffic flow during morning and evening commute hours.  I 
apologize for this inconvenience and thank you for your continued patience and understanding. 
  
The amphitheater project is also advancing on schedule. The concrete foundation that will support the 
marble seating is nearly finished and the work of laying the individual stones is expected to begin before 
the end of August. 
  
Please check our website at https://www.sarahlawrence.edu/news-events/campus-construction/ for 
updates on both projects.  As always, I remain available to answer any questions or comments on these 
or other projects. 
  
In the meantime, I hope the final weeks of the summer will be pleasant for all.  
  
 
Best, 
 
Steve 

Stephen Schafer 
Vice President for Finance and Operations 
T. 914.395-2524 
E. sschafer@sarahlawrence.edu 
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